State of Connecticut

Department of Aging and Disability Services (ADS)

Bureau of Education and Services for the Blind (BESB)

State Rehabilitation Council (SRC) to BESB

DRAFT MINUTES

Virtual Special Meeting
This meeting was held dually via conference call and Teams
May 10, 2023

Members Present: Mr. Phillip Magalnick, Mr. Scott Baecker, Ms. Brandy Altergott, Mr. John Carnemolla, Ms. Jennifer Jenkins, Ms. Lucretia Jones, Ms. Deborah Reed, Ms. Nicole Rico-Serrano, Mr. William DeMaio

Others Present: Director Carol Jenkins, Rayah Martin

Members Absent: Mr. Jay Brown, Mr. Frank Buonomo, Mr. John McNickle, Mr. Denis Regan, Mr. Frank Losquadro, Ms. Enaida Mendoza, Ms. Beth Reel, Ms. Kendra Valente

Call to Order:

The meeting was called to order at 12:12 p.m. by Chair Phillip Magalnick.   

Roll Call

The roll call was conducted by BESB Director Carol Jenkins

Votes


Director Jenkins gave an overview of the two items the Committee is voting on in this meeting:

a. CSNA (Consumer Statewide Needs Assessment)
Mandated federally every 3 years. We’re required to survey all VR consumers age 14+. It can include parents, stakeholders, agency employees. CCSU quoted $23,104.34. They will have a rough draft of the report by November 13, and a final draft by December 8. We use this to develop state goals for the plan that is due early next year. Rehabilitation Services Administration granted prior approval. SRC members need to vote to agree or not agree.


b. Annual VR Satisfaction Survey
Survey of all the closed cases of the current program year, from July 1, 2022 through June 30, 2023. CCSU quote $18,897.14. 

Question raised: why is the cost of the satisfaction survey less than the needs assessment which surveys more people? Are the same questions asked?.

The original price for satisfaction survey was around $35,000, but it included 20 years’ worth of data. Director Jenkins did not need that level of data, and so got the cost down to the lower amount quoted.

The questions are not the same in the two surveys. The needs assessment is broader and is more about how we can address the needs of consumers.

The satisfaction survey is VR based, and the satisfaction with the services. 


A motion to accept was made by Mr. DeMaio and seconded by Mr. Baecker.

The motion passed unanimously.



Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 12:29 p.m.


Next Meeting: Wednesday, June 21, 2023
